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September 9, 2024 

 

 

Michael Wich, Chair 

ICC Nominating Committee 

c/o Will Coffman 

International Code Council 

900 Montclair Road 

Birmingham, AL 35213 
 

Re: Support of Sean Toomey, Board of Directors   

 

 

Dear Chair Wich, 

 

On behalf of New Hampshire Building Officials Association (NHBOA), we express 

our support for Sean Toomey for a three-year, At Large term to the International 

Code Council’s Board of Directors. 
 

Sean has a distinguished career as a fire protection engineer also serving many 

years in the fire service before becoming the NH State Fire Marshal. Sean has a 

long history in NH, working alongside NHBOA, advocating for up to date code 

adoption that includes several editions of the International Code Councils family of 

codes. Sean’s mix of experience with the ICC codes and NFPA codes provides him 

with a broader view that will benefit the Board of Directors and any committees he 

will serve in the code development and adoption process.    

 

NHBOA unanimously supports Sean Toomey to the International Code Council’s 

Board of Directors, for a three-year, At Large term. 
 

  

 

Respectfully, 
 

William A.  McKinney 
William A. McKinney, President  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


